Great Basin College

Health Science and Human Service Department Report

1. Nursing Programs
The nursing programs are beginning a search for the doctorally prepared faculty position that opened when one of the faculty enrolled in a doctoral program moved out of the area.

Student course fee increases have been requested from the Board of Regents as a result of budget cuts by the state.  These increases will be especially large for the ADN program, primarily due to technology and supply costs.  Work is underway on a two-year follow up report to ACEN (NLNAC) on curriculum and evaluation standards.

2. CNA Program 
Sarah Lino, BSN, RN  is the new coordinator for the CNA Program.  Currently there is one adjunct instructor.   With the adjunct faculty, two nursing faculty members who assist when possible, and the program coordinator, Elko will be able to offer six CNA classes annually with enrollment capacity of 90 students.  

3. EMS Program
EMS education and licensing changes have been made as a result of passage of State of Nevada Senate Bill 100.  This legislation officially adopts the new National EMS Scope of Practice statement based upon the EMS Agenda for the Future, including the new National EMS Education Standards.  These standards will change the courses we are currently providing and give us an opportunity to add new programs to our course offerings.  All existing EMT courses will increase in length and credits.
4. Human Services Program

Dr. Darius Cooper has replaced Mary Ray as Human Services Program Coordinator.

He is reviewing curriculum requirements, revising the application for student practica, and developing a standard rubric process for grading within the program.  The Human Services Program has recently completed the site visit for accreditation by the CSHSE (Council for Standards in Human Service Education).  Informal notification was received this week that the program was accredited by the CSHSE Board of Directors. 

